
 

SCHOOL OF PHARMACY 

REPORT ON FIELD VISIT  

The Final Year B. Pharmacy B Section students (46 members) visited the Drug Control 

Administration (DCA) and Drug Control Laboratory (DCL) on 26th August 2025 as part of their 

academic curriculum. The visit was organised and coordinated under the guidance of Ms. M. 

Swapna, Assistant Professor, who accompanied the students throughout the visit. 

The primary objective of the visit was to provide students with practical exposure to the operations 

of regulatory bodies and their role in maintaining drug quality and public safety. 

During the visit, students were introduced to: 

 The regulatory framework governing pharmaceuticals and its importance in safeguarding 

public health. 

 The quality control procedures and testing methodologies adopted to ensure drug safety, 

efficacy, and compliance with statutory standards. 

 Analytical techniques employed in laboratories for detecting impurities, verifying drug 

content, and validating pharmaceutical formulations. 

 The functioning of the Drug Control Administration and its responsibilities in licensing, 

inspection, and enforcement of drug laws. 

The session was highly informative and insightful, bridging the gap between theoretical knowledge 

and practical applications. Students gained a deeper understanding of the crucial role played by 

regulatory authorities in upholding the standards of the pharmaceutical industry. 

The field exposure not only enhanced the students’ knowledge but also motivated them to 

appreciate the importance of compliance, ethical practices, and quality assurance in pharmacy 

practice. 

In conclusion, the visit proved to be a valuable learning experience, equipping the students with 

industry-relevant insights and strengthening their preparedness as future professionals in the field 

of pharmacy. 
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